




Subject: Constituent Services for Congressman Pete Sessions

From: Stanton.Bain@mail.house.gov

Date: 1/18/23, 22:16

To: klindsey@kalecomm.com

January 18, 2023

Dear Keith,

I apologize for the delay in contact, but I wanted to provide you with the results of the ongoing case for the

vandalized community mailbox in your neighborhood. I was able to take this case to the Manager of Consumer

Affairs for the Texas district.

Here are the takeaways from this case:

The USPS cannot replace the community mailbox in your neighborhood because as a developed property ran by a

Homeowners' Association, the mailboxes are legally considered the responsibility of the property management.

The HOA or the developers are in fact responsible for the payment and order of a new community mailbox. You

are encouraged to order as soon as possible because the production of these mailboxes has been considerably

slower than normal due to lingering supply shortages from COVID times and the increase in vandalized

mailboxes. The mailbox production facility genuinely cannot meet the demands of the orders and take 6-8 months

longer to be delivered. We used to be able to encourage the production facility to expedite an order, but because of

the severe demand for replacement boxes, the mailboxes are now made to order in the order that the production

facility receives them. She did confirm that you are allowed to modify and set up lighting around the boxes as you

wish because the neighborhood is the owner of the mailboxes, so feel free to set up whatever lighting and decorate

as you wish. 

How to order a community mailbox:

Contact or meet with the Postmaster with a request to order a new community mailbox. Tell the Postmaster about

how many people the mailbox will serve so that the correct size and type of mailbox can be ordered. The HOA

will need to pay for it. The post office is allowed to install the replacement mailbox if the office has the personnel

capable of doing so. They will tell you if that is doable or not. The residents will be responsible for picking up the

keys to their individual mailboxes at the post office. They will need to provide proof of identity and proof of

residency. This can be a mortgage or rent payment or showing the deed. The residents will not need to pay

anything since the mailbox is already owned by the neighborhood. 

I apologize for our inability to ensure that your broken community mailbox was unable to be replaced by the

USPS, but please know that the agencies, as run by the executive branch, make the rules that they follow. At this

point, I will close your case on this matter, but I can always re-open your case if other related issues arise. If you

have any questions, or if I can ever be of assistance to you with another matter involving a federal agency, please

feel free to give me a call.

Sincerely,
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Subject: RE: Constituent Services for Congressman Pete Sessions

From: "Bain, Stanton" <Stanton.Bain@mail.house.gov>

Date: 1/20/23, 10:41

To: "Keith A. Lindsey" <kalecomm@gmail.com>

Hi Keith,

Glad to hear that the mailbox has been replaced. It’s quite strange that the USPS would replace it and then tell me

every step of the way in this case that they would not.

In regards to your bullet point thoughts:

 

• You’re right. It took even our office effort to get that answer from the USPS. Your HOA is not the only one

that this rule is affecting and the USPS has also been WITHHOLDING THE MAIL of constituents just because

the USPS decided a new rule that everyone in that area needed community mailboxes instead of the

homeowners’ individual houses. It even happened to one of our own office staff members.

• That is correct for future reference. I would anticipate the HOA needing to replace future mailboxes at HOA

expense. Remember that the Executive Branch (for what good they do) sets the rules and allows agencies

like USPS to make their own rules as well.

• Unfamiliar with that, so I cannot speak to its validity or accuracy.

• I agree, the amount of excessive government spending has been out of control these past two years.

Hopefully a change in majority in the House of Representatives will lead to less frivolous spending and

prevent us from reaching the debt ceiling again. Now the debt ceiling is not a part of the budget, and

congress can set the budget and allocate funds as needed, but the debt ceiling is pretty much our inability

to pay back loans and make payments that are needed. This can potentially affect the timely payments of

social security payments and salaries for federal employees like myself.

 

Stanton Bain
Field Operations
Congressman Pete Sessions (TX-17)

Office: (254) 633-4500 I Cell: (254) 420-7539

 

From: Keith A. Lindsey <kalecomm@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2023 10:16 PM

To: Bain, Stanton <Stanton.Bain@mail.house.gov>

Subject: Re: Constituent Services for Congressman Pete Sessions

 

Stanton,

Thank you for the letter.  The Congressional Inquiry that y'all put forth on my and my homeowner's

behalf was indeed fruitful!  Shortly after I last spoke to you I was contacted by Christina Moreno of the

San Antonio U.S. Postal Service.  Through her efforts, the U.S. Postal Service did indeed replace the

broken mailbox!

So, the mailbox has been replaced and me and my homeowners are very grateful.  I will be following up

with a letter to the Congressman mentioning both you and Ms. Moreno's efforts in getting our mailbox

replaced.  Thank you very much!!

Ms. Moreno also told me about the HOA being responsible for replacing these mailboxes.  She told me

that it was because of a U.S. Postal Service regulation that was not being enforced until September

2022.  I have several issues with that:

• No one told us about the HOA being required to replace these mailboxes.  How is a HOA supposed to know

to replace a mailbox when prior to this one being broken, the U.S. Postal Service replaced them free of

charge and didn't notify us of the change in policy/regulation?
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